
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Jubilee Day  

We wanted to say a huge thank you to everyone who joined in with our Jubilee 

picnic. The children had a fantastic day and it was lovely to see so many families 

enjoying themselves. We now have our Jubilee fruit trees, planted by 

our school council, to remind us of this special occasion.  

A special thank you to our Friends of Hawthorn who helped organise the day and to 

Claire and all of her staff in the kitchen for preparing such wonderful food.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

After School Clubs 

Just to remind parents that afterschool clubs will finish on Friday 24th June.   

We look forward to offering more clubs in the Autumn term.  

Summer School 

We will be offering summer school activities in the first 3 weeks of the summer holidays, including;  

• In Harmony music 

• Hat Trick Project  Active Sessions 

 

More information will follow soon. 

Parent Consultations 

This year we are having face-to-face parent consultation meetings and these will be held on Tuesday 5th 

and Wednesday 6th July in the school hall. 

On Monday 20th June, you will receive a message via the School Ping APP, where you can book 

an appointment slot to meet with your child’s class teacher. You will be able to look through 

some of your children’s books and receive their end of year report.  

If you are having trouble accessing the School Ping APP then please contact the school office   

Dates for your diary 

13th June: Armstrong Brass and Debussy Wind ensembles performance at Elswick Park 1:30pm 

14th June: Wind Orchestra performance at ‘The Globe’ at 1:30pm  

16th June: Hayden’s ensemble performance at Cruddas Park shopping centre at 1:30pm 

21st June: Parent coffee morning at 9:00am in the school hall. 

23rd June: In Harmony Newcastle Gateshead 10th Birthday festival celebrations at Sage Gateshead 

24th June: Hawthorn 10th birthday festival day, in school. 

25th June: WNSO 10th birthday festival performances at SAGE. 

5th and 6th July: Parent consultations 

14th July: Meet the teacher day for children. 

15th July: Art sculpture day for families.  

20th July: Year 6 Leavers assembly for Year 6 parents at 2:30pm 

22nd July: Last day term 

 



 

The Schools of Sanctuary Award 

This year Hawthorn Primary School is working      

towards achieving the School of  Sanctuary Award. 

The Schools of Sanctuary organisation is committed 

to creating a culture of welcome and inclusion for 

refugees and people seeking asylum. 

Did you know that over half of our families speak a 

language other than English at home?  

There are around 24  languages spoken by our    

families, so no matter where you’re from, you can 

be certain to find a friendly face to help you settle in.  

If you are new to Newcastle upon Tyne, why not come along to our 

coffee morning on  Tuesday 21st June at 9am.  It’s a great chance to 

befriend other parents/carers who may share your language! 

If you are new to the UK and in need of any help or support please 

do not hesitate to get in touch via the School Office.  

Other helpful organisations you might try include: 

 

 



Training days (School closed to pupils)  

Monday 5th September 2022 

Thursday 22nd December 2022 

Friday 23rd December 2022 

Friday 21st April 2023 

School closes for Summer on Friday 22nd July at 1:30pm. 

School re-opens on Tuesday 6th September  


